Davis Democratic Club

May 7 Board meeting

President Stephen Souza called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. Carl Schmid, Luba Schmid, Gary Hopkins, Bob Bockwinkel, Ameer Alsawaf, Richard Yamagata, Rick Gonzales, and Jan Agee were in attendance. Aiden Ledbetter, Oliver Stone, and Lili Garza joined the meeting later in the evening.

The agenda was approved unanimously. The minutes were also approved, with one abstention from Richard. 

Ameer presented budget information. As of April 30, the Club had $30,099.74. That number is increasing as more members update their dues and as income comes in from the Champagne Brunch.

Gary provided the latest membership numbers: 89 members (63 family units).

Carl reported on the latest newsletter; he has received positive comments from Club members regarding its content. He also needs material for the next newsletter. It will include photos from the Champagne Brunch and election information. Stephen will print and mail the newsletter to the people who want it in hard copy.

Aiden reported on the College Democratic Club’s activities. They are doing invasions for Jessica Morse, Adam Gray, Rudy Salas, George Whitesides, David Min, and Portia Middleton. They have endorsed Christopher Cabaldon. The College Dems also plan to go to Nevada and Arizona to support candidates. 

Aiden’s term as president is ending, and he said that it has been a pleasure serving in office and working with the Davis Democratic Club. He will be starting a new position as President of the Statewide College Democrats. Lili Garza will be the new Davis College Democratic Club president, and she introduced herself.

Details of the brunch were discussed. Guests can use the QR code on the invitation to pay by credit card. They also can pay at the door in the usual way. The Club will buy a Facebook ad to publicize the event.

The Club will set up a booth at the July 4th celebration in Community Park. Future events include the Yolo County Fair, a fall BBQ, and the Holiday party. 

Richard reported that the Club’s Twitter account has over 6612 followers.

Aiden received kudos for his work as President of the College Democratic Club.

The meeting adjourned at 8:07. The next meeting is June 4. 

